[My MP]

House of Commons

As you are probably that recently the Probation service has been split into 2 with one half, some 21 CRC's (Community Rehabilitation Company's), sold to the private sector.  6 of which were to Sodexo

The trade unions secured a range of protections for our members, one such protection was an enhanced redundancy scheme for which the government set aside £60,000,000 of taxpayers money to effect.

The trade unions were very concerned to learn that this taxpayers money has since been divvied up amongst the private company's, without being ring fenced to effect redundancy payments.  I cannot tell you how much each company got.
Last Thursday Sodexo announced that it was making redundancies

Cumbria Lancashire

123  (Members of my branch)                         
West Yorkshire

TBA

South Yorkshire:               
100 
BeNCH:                               
TBA 
Norfolk Suffolk               
125 
Essex:                                  100 
  
TOTAL:                                450 

I sure that you will be shocked to learn that Sodexo has announced that it does not intend to honour the protections in relation to redundancy.  So its share of the £60,000,000 of our tax will probably benefit shareholders more than it does those set to lose their occupation.

I do not expect any of your constituents to be affected directly by these redundancies but as a constituent I am concerned that my taxpayers money appears to be being used to improve the bottom line of Sodexo's profit sheet.

Will you please ask the Minister, C Grayling, how much each of the CRC's got; for an explanation of the use of taxpayers money in such a way, and, urge him to return to those CRC's and insist that those monies are used solely for enhanced redundancy with any surplus being returned to the treasury to help with their austerity measures.
